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Wirral Mencap 
Newsletter 

Volume 12, Issue 5—Oct 2015 
www.mencapwirral.org.uk 
info@mencapwirral.org.uk 

Contact 
0151 666 1829 

Wirral Mencap 
The Lauries Centre 
136 Claughton Road 
Birkenhead 
CH41 6EY 
 

Office Hours 
Mon: 9:30am—5pm 
Tues: 9:30am—5pm 
Weds: 9:30am—5pm 
Thurs: 9:30am—5pm 
Fri: 9:30am—5pm 
Sat: CLOSED 
Sun: CLOSED 
 

The office is open at 
these times for  
anyone requiring  
information or support. 
 

If you require help with 
a specific issue please 
call ahead to book an 
appointment with a 
member of the team. 
 

The shop at the front of 
the office has now 
closed due to a need to 
expand our support  
services. We will no 
longer be taking book 
donations. 

Disclaimer 

This newsletter contains information about services provided by a range of organisations and individuals. Inclusion in our Newsletter is 

by no means an endorsement of the quality of the services provided. Wirral Mencap is acting as a distributer of information only; 

assessing the suitability of activities or services remains the  responsibility of the individual/s. 

Welcome to the Autumn edition of the 
Wirral Mencap Newsletter 
If you have any questions or comments please contact the Wirral 
Mencap team on 0151 666 1829.  
 

We have a packed issue for you; As well as our usual updates and 
news stories there are a number of additional items enclosed. Further 
information is provided below: 
 

Membership Renewal 
As you may know, October marks the start of the 
Wirral Mencap membership year. You will find a 
renewal form enclosed. Please complete this form 
and return with your £5 membership payment. The 
form is slightly different this year as we want to 
ensure that we have details of everyone included on 
a family membership and that we know what you 
want from your Wirral Mencap membership. 
 

Parent and Carers Survey 
Some of you may recall filling in a survey for us three years ago. This 
information was used to develop the new services and activities that 
are now available. We are conducting the exercise again to ensure 
that we continue to provide services that our families want and need. 
Please take 10 minutes to complete the survey and return it along 
with your membership form to our Birkenhead address. We will also 
be running a series of group sessions to ensure that our members 
with a learning disability get a say too! 

Christmas Party 
This year’s Christmas party is taking place on Saturday 5th 
December at the Lauries Centre Birkenhead. The Christmas 
party is organised for all  members with a learning disability. As 
usual there will be a buffet, disco and a visit from Santa! If for any 
reason you are missing an invite please call us on 666 1829. 
 

Christmas Raffle 
After a very successful Christmas raffle last year, we have organised 

another this year! Please find enclosed a book of raffle tickets. We 
have some fabulous prizes up for grabs including £100 CASH 

and a Luxury Christmas Food Hamper! If you would like 
more tickets please call the office on 666 1829. 
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Crossbow Holiday 
 

That very same weekend 26 Crossbow Club members went on their 
annual week-long holiday to Devon with the Crossbow volunteer team. 
This year’s team consisted of Ken Corker, Lynda Corker, Doreen Bryce, 
Ken Griffiths and Karl Mansell. Thanks are due to them for yet again 
making the trip possible and ensuring everyone had a fantastic time. 
Unfortunately, Chris Munro wasn’t able to attend this year and was 
sorely missed. 
 

We would like to commend everyone who took part in the various competitions and events during 
the week, including the swimming gala, sports day, fancy dress, and talent show where Andy 
Courts worked the audience brilliantly during his rendition of an Abba song. 

 

The following did particularly well in their chosen competitions:- 
Andrea Platt – Ladies Bowls – Winner 
Ray Tully – Pool – Runner up 
John Dick – Mens Bowls – Runner up 
John Jones – Skittles – Runner up 
David James – Table tennis – Runner up 
 
 

 

And finally the whole group were able to enjoy afternoon tea on our day out, to celebrate Gill 
Moran’s birthday, thanks to a generous donation from her mum and brother. The  drinks  and 
cake were delicious! 
 

Photographs were taken by Crossbow member Graham Trivett. I think youôll agree that he has an 
eye for a good picture! 

Gateway Award Camping Weekend 
 

On 11th September, 11 Gateway Award participants went on a camping weekend to Coventry, 
accompanied by our Gateway Award staff team. The camp is an annual event organised by 
Coventry Scouts in partnership with their local Mencap group. It was initially set-up for the 
midland based clubs but in recent years has been opened up to groups across the country.  
 

Wirral Mencap’s campers travelled down on Friday night, arriving in time to 
enjoy a disco in the scout hut and a drink in the retreat bar.  
 

After a night sleeping in the great outdoors (a first for some!), the group 
participated in a range of 80’s themed activities including giant Connect 4 and 
games based around the old PACMan and Donkey Kong video games. They 
also enjoyed a slice of cake to mark the 31st birthday of Mr Simon Lok 
(pictured right). 
 

That night the group enjoyed a sing along and toasted marshmallows around the camp fire before 
retreating to their tents for their second and final night under the stars. Before heading home the 
next day, the group participated in a range of activities including Drumming, Marching, Archery, 
Dance and even some Falconry. 

 

We would like to thank the Coventry Scouts for organising the 
camp, particularly the Fillongley Falcon Explorers Division who 
helped the Wirral Mencap campers set up their tents and who 
provided help and support throughout the weekend. 
 

Everyone had a fantastic time. Simon said ñThe staff are really 
friendly and I enjoyed the food and activities.ò 
 

ñIt was absolutely brilliant, I would like to go againò David Taylor 
 

For more information about the Gateway Award contact Stuart 
on 666 1829. 
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Concerned about issues relating 
to sex education, relationships 

and personal safety? 
 

Specialist Learning Disability and Sexual Health 
Practitioner, Sue Sharples, will be running sessions for 

parents/carers to support good communication in 
relation to these issues. 

 

For parents/ carers of Adults  
Addressing concerns around behaviours,  

relationships and personal safety  
Thursday 29th October, 10am – 3pm  

 

For parents/ carers of Under 18s  
Supporting your son/daughter through puberty and 

coping with their emerging sexuality. 
Thursday 5th November, 10am – 3pm 

 
Sessions will be held at Birkenhead Fire 

Station, Community Room, Exmouth 
Street, Birkenhead  

CH41 4NF 
 

Booking essential. Lunch provided. 
 

Call Wirral Mencap on 0151 666 1829 
or email info@mencapwirral.org.uk    

Would you like to know 
more about 

campaigning?  
 

Do you think things need to change 
locally or nationally?  

 

Campaigning can make a big difference 
to the lives of people with a learning 

disability. National Mencap is offering a 
training session and setting up a 

campaigns group in Wirral to make sure 
local people have their say and have 

the skills to make a difference.  
 

Would you like to be a part of this 
group? 

 

The training session will be held on  
Thursday 12th November (10am - 4pm)  

 

Birkenhead Fire Station, Community 
Room, Exmouth Street, Birkenhead  

CH41 4NF 
 

Please call 666 1829 to confirm your 
place. 

 

Booking essential. Lunch provided. 
 

Want to get fit and have 
fun? Why not zoom into 

fitness with Zumba? 
 

Fridays from 6pm until 7pm  
The Welcome Centre, Birkenhead. 

Sessions can be done standing or seated. 
For more information contact  

Vicky on 07714670718  

Events at Cambridge Road 
Day Centre  

 

Coffee Morning – Thurs19 November 2015 
from 10am – 12noon (with gift table) 
Bingo Night – Friday 11 Dec @ 7pm 

 

Cambridge Road Day Centre, 17 
Cambridge Road, Wallasey, CH45 1JF, 

 

Wanted 
Cambridge Road Day Centre are looking for 

a sewing machine for their arts and crafts 
activities. If you have one you no longer use 

please contact them on 638 9237 
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Dates for your diary 
 

Thursday 26 November (3pm - 8pm) 
We will be holding a stall at the 
Wallasey Village Christmas Fair. If you would 
like to help please call Sharon on 666 1829. If 
you live in Wallasey please come down and say 
hello. 
 

Saturday 5 December 
Wirral Mencap Christmas Party. Make sure you 
let us know whether you are coming! 
 

Monday 14 December 
All raffle tickets must be in by this 
date if you want to be in with a 
chance of winning one of our 
fantastic prizes. The raffle will be 
drawn on Friday 18th December. 

Please add me to the mailing list  
Name______________________________ 
Address____________________________ 
____________________Postcode_______ 
Tel No___________Email______________ 
Signed_________________Date_________ 

Please remove me from the mailing list  
Name______________________________ 
Address____________________________ 
___________________Postcode________ 
Tel No____________Email_____________ 
Signed_________________Date_________ 

Post to: Wirral Mencap, The Lauries Centre, 136 Claughton Road, Birkenhead, CH41 6EY 

Thank you 
¶ To Ken Corker, Graham Trivett, Mario 

Vlec, David Gill, John Jones and  Helen 
Jackson for raising £708.82 by 
participating in the Wirral Coastal Walk. 

¶ To the volunteers who helped at the West 
Kirby Morrisons and Tesco Bidston bag 
packs which together raised £982.29 

¶ To volunteers that helped on our stalls at 
the Egremont and Birkenhead Park 
Festivals. Together these stalls raised 
£704.57 

¶ To Ian Conway, Leanne Magner, Pete 
Freeman, Emma McDermott and 
Stephanie Boyd for  jumping out of a plane 
at 10,000ft. They have raised over £2000 
already, with money still coming in! 

Volunteer Spotlight 
 

This Spotlight shines on 
Barbara Lee, one of our  
busiest volunteers.  Barbara is a 
Buddy offering mentor support 
on our ‘Volunteering for All’ 
programme and also supports 
many of our fundraising bag 
packs and events. Thank you 

Barbara for your time and your cheery approach 
in everything you do for Wirral Mencap! 

Fundraising Update 
August and 
September have been 
busy months for 
fundraising and the 
volunteers who help.  
We’ve been collecting 
and bag packing at 2 

supermarkets, we’ve attended 2 community 
events – Egremont Festival and the 
Birkenhead Festival of Transport and finally 5 
brave people have taken on the exciting 
challenge of a sponsored Sky Dive.  
 

If you have any ideas for future fundraising 
activities and events please get in touch.  
We’d love to hear from you.  Email Sharon at 
snicholson@mencapwirral.org.uk or call 
666 1829. 
 

Wanted 
We’re always in need of small items and gifts 
for the various tombolas we hold throughout 
the year. If you have any unwanted gift sets, 
chocolates, toiletries or similar please pop 
them into the office. 

Condolences 
We were saddened to hear of the death of 
Evelyn Keatinge. Our thoughts go out to her 
family and friends. 
 

We were shocked and 
saddened to hear of the passing 
of Jeanie Trowell. Jeanie was an 
enthusiastic Gateway Award 
participant at Cambridge Road 
Day Centre. Our condolences to 
her family and friends at this sad 
time. 
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